The regular monthly meeting of the Blue Moon Cruisers was held on Tuesday, June 6, 2017, at 7 p.m. at Appalachian Harley Davidson, Mechanicsburg, PA. President Dana Moore asked for a roll call of officers and board members. Everyone was present with the exception of Secretary Alan Hiler. Minutes were taken by Donna Savidge. The minutes of the May meeting having been posted on the club's website were approved.

The Treasurer's Report for May, 2017, was distributed and read by Glenn Martin, BMC Treasurer, and reviewed by the board and BMC members present. President Moore asked for a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report as read, Barb Bloom made the motion to accept the Treasurer's Report as read, and the motion was seconded by Rich Stees. All present voted in favor of approving the Treasurer's Report as presented.

President Dana Moore asked if there were any new members present tonight: Dave Smith, Bud Denham, and Beth Dell, wife of Harry Dell introduced themselves and were welcomed by President Moore.

A Thank You note from Sharon and Nelson Berlin thanking the BMC for the flowers and cards was read by Donna Savidge.

Speaker:

Judy Smith, Recreation Director from N. Middleton Township spoke about their 15th summer event to be held on July 23, 2017, at the N. Middleton Township Park. The event will be from 12:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. It is a free event with no registration fee. Registration can be done through the website. Trophies will be presented to the top 10 picks, with door prizes, food, and music. Rick Fetrow will have his BBQ food truck there and the deadline to order a ½ chicken dinner will be July 18th. The event will take place rain or shine. Brochures and order blanks were presented.

President Dana Moore also announced that Terri Royer, from B. C. Interiors in Harrisburg has sent us some coupons for a 1 hour professional interior design consultant at a discounted rate. See President Dana Moore for these coupons.

The following committees reported:

<u>Apparel Committee</u>: Bill Lowe has two 25th anniversary hats available but has re-ordered a new supply. He also has t-shirts, etc. for sale.

<u>Newsletter Committee</u>: Steve reported that the cut-off date for the newsletter will be after the next meeting, which will be June 27th.

<u>Education & Scholarships</u>: Vicki Seeger reported she now has the names of the two Blue Moon Cruiser Scholarship recipients:

- Isaac Somerville is a graduate of Cumberland Perry Area Vocational Technical School who will be attending Pennsylvania College of Technology for Automotive Technology.
- Isaac Stickler is a graduate of Dauphin County Technical School who will be attending Pennsylvania College
 of Technology for Automotive Technology.

Vicki also reported that these two recipients are very appreciative of these scholarships.

<u>Picnic</u>: Carol Martin reported she is still taking money for the Spring Picnic which will be held Sunday, June 18th at John Kaufman's home. The price is \$5.00 each and \$10.00 for a non-member.

<u>Membership Committee</u>: John Kaufman reported there are now 498 members. If anyone is interested, he now has license plate number 114 available. He also thanked Dana Moore and Glen Keller for sponsoring new members.

John also mentioned that Rick Meisel is in need of some help with his Trophy Sponsors. Please contact Rick.

John also reported that Bower Insurance on Trindle Road is having an open house on June 28th from 2 to 6 p.m. If anyone can make it, please call John as they will be providing free food.

<u>Website</u>: Kim and Jenny Baer informed the membership that we are having over 6,000 hits on the website and they are asking that pictures be sent to them for posting.

<u>Sunshine Lady</u>: Barb Bloom reported that she had sent flowers and a card to Sharon Berlin and since Sharon is now in rehab, she has sent another card. Flowers were also sent to John Getz following heart surgery.

<u>Fun Run</u>: Tim Williams reported that he had 55 people pre-registered for the Fun Run on July 9th and has been getting items for the goodie bags. He reported he needs volunteers to sign-up to help the committees. All individuals who will be helping with registration should be at the Fun Run by 7:00 a.m. Items for the silent auction will be accepted at the next meeting. He also asked that raffle tickets be turned in along with the money.

Ride in the Sunset: Rick Meisel had 2 sign-up sheets for 2 dinners:

- Monday, June 12th at 6:30 p.m. at the Middlesex Diner
- He also wants to try a Summer Pizza Night Wednesday, June 21st at 6:30 p.m. at the Pizza Hut on Rt. 114 in Mechanicsburg on Sporting Green Road.

A 10 minute break was taken at 7:45 p.m.

President Moore mentioned that the next meeting will be Tuesday, June 27th at the Autobahn beginning at 7:00 p.m. Please arrive <u>early</u> for pizza and soda and please bring a chair.

- June 15th is Jubilee Day in Mechanicsburg. The BMC tent will be close to Ritter's Hardware.
- June 17th Cruise at the Woods senior community in Camp Hill from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Free food, music, and dash plaques.
- June 18th Summer picnic at John Kaufman's home.
- June 24th O'Reilly's Car Cruise (Formerly Sheraton Inn at Union Deposit shopping center) Saturday from 5 to 8 p.m.

Personal Greetings Coordinator: Patty Williams explained that she has been enjoying calling new members to welcome them and tell them about the club. She wanted to mention that on Thursday, June 15^{th,} the movie Top Gun will be shown at the Haar's Drive Inn on Route 15 in Dillsburg. Bring your cars and radios and have a good time. The movie starts at dusk. Patty also shared sad news of the loss of a former member. Mike Heishman, age 57, lost his long battle with cancer. Sympathy cards may be sent to his wife Vickie at 29 East Oakwood Drive, Carlisle, Pa. 17015.

Paul Gettle: Paul mentioned that he has a friend who has a large collection of GTOs. His place is off Route 15 at Emigsville. He asked if anyone was interested in seeing this collection. By show of hands, there was enough indication of interested individuals. Paul will try to coordinate a date – probably sometime in July.

Doug Arnold mentioned that this weekend - Friday thru Sunday -The "Elegance at Hershey" will take place.

Dave Uberti: Dave mentioned that a new car show is scheduled at the Pizza Hut in Mechanicsburg. It will be held Thursday, September 7th from 5 – 8 p.m. with a rain date of September 14th. He also has a car show scheduled at Hoss' in Enola on Thursday, September 22nd from 5 to 8 p.m. with a rain date of October 19th. Dave also announced that he has scheduled a "Thank You" for everyone who helped to make the May 18th car show at Hoss' in Enola a success. This will be held June 25th at 2:00 p.m. at the Pizza Hut in Mechanicsburg. Bring your car!

Rich Stees: Rich informed the group that the Marysville Car Show at the Susquenita High School will be held June 24th from 9 – 3 p.m. Also, the movie, "Meltdown" is still being scheduled for filming in Pa. sometime this fall. Also,

filming in Washington D.C. will be in the spring of next year. They are looking for cars. If interested, please contact Rich.

Ron Savidge: He informed the group he is planning to attend the LCBC Car show in Manheim on Saturday, June 10th. If anyone is interested in caravaning to the show, please meet at Boscov's at the Camp Hill Shopping Center at 7:30 a.m.

Barb Bloom: Barb asked the club if they would be interested in taking out an ad in the Grantville Fire Co. booklet. The cost for a quarter page is \$60.00. Carol Seibert made the motion to place this ad, and the motion was seconded by Ira Bloom. All present voted in favor of this motion.

Aaron Beale: He informed the group that he is a professional photographer and has offered the club members 20% off on any photos someone would like to have taken. Also, he reminded everyone to check out the events at the South Mountain Dragway.

Susan Napora reminded everyone that the Perseverance Masonic Lodge car show will be held July 8th at the Scottish Rite Cathedral, 2701 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg from 8:00 to 1:00 p.m.

Doug Arnold mentioned that there will be a car show at the Oakwood Baptist Church off St. John's Road in Camp Hill on July 22nd. He will have more details at the next meeting.

Bill Morrison asked for volunteers to help with the corvette parade parking when the Corvette Nationals are held in Carlisle. If interested, please contact Bill.

The 50/50 drawing in the amount of \$141.00 was won by Glenn Jourdan and Jim Abbitt.

President Moore asked for a motion to adjourn tonight's meeting, Ron Savidge made the motion to adjourn tonight's meeting and the motion was seconded by Rich Stees. All present voted in favor of adjournment. Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Meeting Minutes Respectively Submitted by Donna Savidge for Secretary Alan Hiler.